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Whatever you do, work at it with all your heart, as 
working for the Lord, not for human masters, since 
you know that you will receive an inheritance from 
the Lord as a reward. It is the Lord Christ you are 
serving. Colossians 3:23-24 

Greetings Mary Burnett,  
It is an exciting time in the life of the Uniting Church. 
There are many new missional projects and initiatives 
starting to take shape. I particularly find myself drawn 
into the wonderful work of Project Plenty – Shared Life, 
Flourishing Communities. It has a real ‘Spring’ vibe 
about it; not just the promise of new life shooting up, but 
strong projected growth and plenty of fruit. Project 
Plenty is moving into a new phase, going from vision and 
theory, to practical application, and making a real differ-
ence in the worship, service and witness of congregations and Presbyteries 
across Queensland. 
One thing with such projects and plans is that there is an incredible amount of 
time taken up in meetings, preparation, and administration to bring these plans 
to fruition; so much so, that it is easy to lose sight of the real purpose. I am sure 
we can all relate to this – church life is forever busy. But what is it we are really 
trying to achieve? Are we serving God, the church or ourselves? 
It is when I begin to ask these questions, I often think of the great composer, 
Johann Sebastian Bach (1685-1750). He is a great source of inspiration and en-
couragement. 
J S Bach was born into a musical family, but by the age of ten, had lost both of 
his parents. Early in his life, the skilled young Johann determined he could, and 
would write music for the glory of God … and so he did. Thus, most of Bach’s 
works are explicitly Biblical, leading Albert Schweitzer to refer to him as ‘the 
fifth evangelist,’ and thereby comparing him to Matthew, Mark, Luke and John. 
At only 17 years of age, Bach became the organist at his church, and very soon 
thereafter, received charge of the entire music ministry. 
(cont. next page) 

https://www.facebook.com/MaryBurnettPres/
http://www.maryburnettpres.org.au/
https://ucaqld.com.au/
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One incredible fact is that during his ministry in Weimar, Germany he wrote a new cantata every 
month ... not just a song, a whole cantata complete with choir parts and full musical accompaniment. 
And during one three-year period he wrote, conducted, orchestrated, and performed (with his choir and 
orchestra) a new cantata every week!  
Wow that is a lot of hard work, and a lot of dedication – with no computer technology to help. So, what 
was his true motivation? How was he able to achieve this? 
At the beginning of every authentic manuscript, you will find the letters “J.J.” This stands for Jesu Java 
(Jesus help me). At the end of each original manuscript you will find the letters “S.D.G.” This stands 
for Soli Deo Gloria (to the glory of God). 
Bach never started a task without first seeking Jesus’ help, and in doing so no doubt, ensured that his 
plans and purposes aligned with those of Christ. Similarly, he never completed a task without dedicat-
ing it to God’s glory. 
There is definitely something in this story for me, and for us all across the Presbytery. Life is busy, and 
that is why it is always important to start things on the right foot. Are our plans aligned with that of 
Christ? Take the time before you start, to ask that question, and to seek the Lord’s help in seeing it 
through. And then never forget to pause at the end and say ‘Thank you’ to God for the insight, strength, 
knowledge, and inspiration that was given to bring it to completion. 
 
Oh, how great are God’s riches and wisdom and knowledge!  
How impossible it is for us to understand his decisions and his ways! 
For who can know the Lord’s thoughts? 
Who knows enough to give him advice? 
And who has given him so much that he needs to pay it back? 
For everything comes from him and exists by his power and is intended for his glory. All glory to him 
forever! Amen. (Romans 11:33-36 NLT) 

 
 

PS Graham Huth 

Retired Revs Luncheon 

Retired Ministers & Spouses together with retired former Lay Pastors & Chaplains residing within the Mary 
Burnett Presbytery are gathering on Wednesday 9th November from about 10am until 2pm hopefully at the 
Hervey Bay Uniting Church, 56 Exeter Street, Torquay.   

Special Guest at the gathering will be Lay Pastor Graham Huth who will share with us his work, plans and 
hopes as the Presbytery Minister.  Emails and postal notices confirming the location of the gathering and de-
tails will be sent out as soon as possible.   

It would be appreciated if members would RSVP by 31st October to the Co-ordinator of their intended attend-
ance as this helps ensure that sufficient facilities (eg. seating, tables, etc.) are available.  

As usual lunch will be BYO with the possibility of sharing.   

(Co-ordinator Rob Evans, Phone/Message: 0407 530 600, Email: robnbete38@gmail.com)  

 

mailto:robnbete38@gmail.com
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Have you read any good books recently? 

Email your review to me at admin@maryburnettpres.org.au 

Mary Burnett Online Services 
 

Bargara - Facebook   Bells - Facebook   

Blackall Range - Website  Buderim - YouTube  

Bundaberg - YouTube   Caloundra - Facebook 

Cooroy/Pomona - Facebook  Glasshouse Country - YouTube  

Gympie Uniting Church - YouTube 

Hervey Bay - YouTube   Kawana Waters - Facebook 

Mooloolaba - Facebook   Nambour - YouTube  

Apologies if I’ve missed anyone. 

The Synod office has put together a list of Queensland Uniting 
Church congregations live streaming available on the website. 

Presbytery Meeting Dates 2022  

 

Live in  
November 11 - 13 Camp Pialba  

 
collegiality, good food, great discussions 

Standing Committee 

and PRC 

2022 Meetings 

Submissions accepted for 
consideration up to 1 week 

before meeting. 

 

= 13 Oct 2022 

= 01 Dec 2022     

Start time: 9.30am 

Graham’s Diary 

October 

2 Conclusion Service - Ps Jim Hall - Gympie Regional  

9 Consultation - Bli Bli 

13 Standing Committee & PRC 

15 Maroochydore FC leadership meeting 

16 Preach - Coolum Beach 

17 Noosa Coastal Adult Fellowship Gathering 

19 PSI 

20 Placements 

23 Closure service - Burnett Heads Building 

29 Synod Selection Panel 

Graham is available and willing to come and visit, 
and/or preach so that he can get to know the Pres-
bytery, and people get to know him.  

Contact Graham at 
presmin@maryburnettpres.org.au  

mailto:admin@maryburnettpres.org.au
https://www.facebook.com/bargaraunitingchurchandburnettheadsunitingchurch/
https://www.facebook.com/BELLSCaloundra/
https://ourcommonlife.org.au/e-broadcasts/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCAHPiVRIBFV8WF80V1f4TEQ
https://www.youtube.com/results?search_query=bundaberg+uniting+church+youtube
https://www.facebook.com/CaloundraUC/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/237387290643731/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UClntGb_SbT2C0APomsPRoAg
https://www.youtube.com/results?search_query=gympie+regional+uniting+church
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC-8SDHBP6DjSVjFYa9aBJZAC:/Users/Linda/Documents/Aboriginal%20Native%20Title
https://www.facebook.com/Kawana-Waters-Uniting-Church-306769759358041/C:/Users/Linda/Documents/Aboriginal%20Native%20Title
https://www.facebook.com/MooloolabaUnitingChurch/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Ly98c_yMwso&list=UUYp7qEEXE5_IxxNL8eddehQ
https://unitingchurchinaustraliaqueenslandsynod.cmail20.com/t/r-l-jhklhjlt-utuiyhtkku-s/
mailto:presmin@maryburnettpres.org.au
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Peachester Centenary Celebration 
The Peachester church building celebrates its centenary 
on 30th October, 2022 with a service starting at 4pm at 
which the Moderator will be present as well as the Angli-
can bishop. The church building was originally a Meth-
odist church but the whole community came along to 
Sunday school there and so the building was given to the 
Community Hall committee in 2017 to care for it when 
the UCA folks could no longer care for it alone. We hold 
an ecumenical  community church service on the last 
Sunday each month at 5.30pm led alternately by Angli-
can and Uniting churches in Beerwah.  The Community 
hall committee have installed new carpet, painted the 
inside and will arrange a display of historic photographs 
and memorabilia for the Centenary celebrations. (open 
from 3pm - 5.30pm)  

All previous members of the Peachester community are encouraged to attend, especially any clergy as-
sociated with the church, to share their stories. Contact John Ingram 5494 9380 
or churchgcuc@gmail.com for more information or with stories if you cannot attend.  

A special afternoon tea will be part of the celebrations.     

Blessings, Elizabeth Nolan  

Health and Safety 

Spring cleaning – First Aid kits 

Spring is a great time for checking and refreshing your buildings and grounds. It is also a good time to review your 
first aid preparations and replenish your First Aid Kits. First Aid Kits often get used throughout the year for minor 
incidents.  It is important that you remove expired items and replace used contents. If you have any further que-
ries on first aid equipment or defibrillators (AEDs), please get in touch with the WHS team 
at Health.Safety@ucaqld.com.au and for information on Safe Church on Blue Card needs for First Aid Officers, 
please get in touch with safechurch@ucaqld.com.au. 

If you have any other concerns or questions, don't hesitate to contact the Work Health and Safety team 
at health.safety@ucaqld.com.au, who are happy to discuss. 

 

(Source - Weekly Wrap 16 Sept) 

Conclusion Service 2nd October 

Ps Jim Hall - Gympie Regional UC  

15 Red Hill Rd, Gympie - 9am 

All Welcome 

mailto:churchgcuc@gmail.com
mailto:Health.Safety@ucaqld.com.au
mailto:safechurch@ucaqld.com.au
mailto:health.safety@ucaqld.com.au


Page 5        M AR Y BU R NE TT  PR ESB YT ERY   

Presbytery committees members 
Thank you to all who have stepped into Presbytery roles to serve on our committees.  

We welcome:  

Presmin: Graham Huth  

Chairperson: Liena Hoffman 

Secretary: Naomi Cavalli 

Treasurer: Peter Mortimer  

Mission Engagement Officer: Phil Smith 

Property Committee: Liena Hoffman 

Standing Committee: Phil Smith; Stuart Bosch; Susan Mortimer; Presmin, Pres Chair, Pres Secretary; Pres Treasurer 

Pastoral Relations Committee: Stuart Bosch, Rob Salter; Tanya Richards, Kate Boileau, Presmin, Pres Chair, Pres 

Secretary 

Please pray for the members of these committees as they carry out the work of the Presbytery on our behalf.  

I urge that petitions, 

prayers, intercessions, 

and thanksgiving be 

offered for all those in 

authority, so that we 

may lead tranquil and 

quiet lives in all 

godliness and dignity.  

       M AR Y BU R NE TT  PR ESB YT ERY  

Coronavirus (COVID-19) update 

The Synod website continues to be updated with a range of information and resources to 

support you including the latest information to presbyteries and congregations. 

 

The Weekly Wrap provides ministry agents, COVID Advisors and church council secretaries, 

chairs and treasurers with weekly key operational updates from the Synod Office.  

If you don’t already receive this and would like to, please 

email communications@ucaqld.com.au and ask to go on the email list.   

If you have any questions or concerns, please speak to your congregational COVID Advisor or 

contact the Synod COVID-19 team via email COVID19@ucaqld.com.au 

Have your say: Strengthen our sector 

Do you work in the community sector? Help us 
understand how the community services sector 
is faring in 2022 by having your say in the Aus-
tralian Community Sector Survey. Commis-
sioned by ACOSS and the Councils of Social Ser-
vice with the support of Bendigo Bank, the Australian Community Sector Survey will explore our sector’s 
emerging needs and pressures, demand for services and how we can strengthen our sector’s future. It 
takes about 10 - 15 minutes to complete. 
 

The survey can be accessed here.  

(Source - Uniting News 20 Sept) 

https://biblehub.com/greek/3956.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/3588.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/1722.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/5247.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/2443.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/1236.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/1236.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/2263.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/2532.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/2272.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/979.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/1722.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/3956.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/2150.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/2532.htm
https://biblehub.com/greek/4587.htm
https://unitingchurchinaustraliaqueenslandsynod.cmail20.com/t/r-l-jhdyiyud-urihjuudhl-e/
https://ucaqld.com.au/coronavirus/
mailto:communications@ucaqld.com.au
mailto:COVID19@ucaqld.com.au
https://unitingchurchinaustraliaqueenslandsynod.cmail20.com/t/r-l-tjludkld-utuiyhtkku-o/
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Please pray for our chaplains 

= Ps Barbara Betts (Kingaroy) 

= Narelle Cramb (Sunshine Coast North) 

= Rev Anna Ashby (Buderim) 

= Ps Theo Masselos (Buderim) 

= Rev Tanya Richards (SCUH) 

= Pastor Peter Pearson (Bundaberg) 

= Rev James Stevenson (Buderim) 

= Rev Keren Seto (St Stephens 

Hervey Bay) 

= Ms Merisa Holland (Caloundra) 

= Rev Craig Allen (Hervey Bay) 

= Ps Susan Cameron (Maleny) 

7 DAYS WITHOUT PRAYER 

MAKES ONE WEAK 

Project Plenty update 

Tune into the Plentiful Conversation Podcasts 

The Synod has launched a podcast series 
called Plentiful Conversation Podcasts. Ex-
pect 'Plenty' of conversations exploring the 
mission of the church and hear from a di-
verse cast of guests from across the Life of 
the Church. 

The series has so far explored topics such 
as governance reform and discipleship, and 
in the new episode, Steve Drinkall 
(Manager, Mission Engagement) hosts Ps 
Adam Lowe (Lead Pastor, Real Life Christian 
Church - Springwood) as they discuss devel-
oping leaders at all levels across the Uniting 
Church.  

Tune in here.  

 

If you are interested in the work of Plenty 

and want to know more, contact projectplenty@ucaqld.com.au  

https://unitingchurchinaustraliaqueenslandsynod.cmail20.com/t/r-l-tjludkld-utuiyhtkku-t/
mailto:projectplenty@ucaqld.com.au
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Women in ministry gathering 

An opportunity for women in ministry - lay and ordained - to meet for lunch and chat. 
For more details contact Dona, 0405319404 or donasp@bigpond.com  

 

When: First Tuesday of each month, 12 - 2PM.  

Where: The Reserve Cafe, Mount Crosby Rd, Anstead, 4070  

B.E.L.L.S 

Belonging, Eating, Listening and Learning 

BELLS faith community's Sunday 'service' was looking like 
something intended to achieve everything from worship to 
witness, to fellowship and teaching. And it couldn't. So the 
decision has been made to try a new rhythm through each 
month, 'shaping' the weekly gatherings to deepen four re-
lationships that are key to making disciples:  

1. with God, in worship, prayer and study 
2. with members of the faith community in deep and 
trusting community 
3. with the neighbourhood around us, to whom God is 
calling 

4. with the wider Church. (Not only the Uniting Church) 

BELLS' 'services' also dovetail with the missional aims of 
Belonging, Eating, Listening and Learning. A week in which dinner 
is the prime focus, including Holy Communion, is followed by a 
week in which we hear one another testimonies and explore the Gospel story alongside our own. There's 
a more traditional, sermon-based service, and the fourth Sunday goes out into the park!  

That Sunday is all about hospitality and blessing. BELLS runs a three-on-three basketball competition that 
attracts teams of teens, families and pre-teens (playing for sheep stations!) The barbecue is on and the 
church provides good hamburgers at no charge for up to sixty guests. This has created some wonderful 
fun and new connections for people who ask who we are, and how they might find a sense of belonging.  

'Grace' over the burgers and a prayer box, along with announcing our meal bank enables newcomers to 
see God's people being good news. 

 

Ps Phil Smith 

B.E.L.L.S Faith Community 

Sunday afternoon by the basketball court  

mailto:donasp@bigpond.com
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Oasis - Outreach @ Hervey Bay 
A place of calm, caring, coffee, craft, sharing and conversation 

People are welcome to come into our Oasis, stay awhile, make friends, 
learn a new activity, bring your own craft, share your skills, bring a 
friend. Let’s reach out to our community so that no one feels alone or 
isolated.   

Friday’s 9.30-12.00            Contribution of $2 -includes tea and biscuits  

NAMBOUR UNITING CHURCH TONGAN  
CULTURAL DAY 

We gathered together as Christians, sharing the gifts of God among our community. 
Thank you to all the wonderful people that afforded their time, effort and energy for a 

great day of communion in our Church. Love was shared amongst all who attended and 
also        to those who weren’t able to be there, our prayers of thanksgiving are sent to 

everyone. 
God is love, and love is God, praise God’s name for the gifts we shared. 
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Register now for Walking Together Conference 

Tickets are now available for the inaugural First Peoples theology conference to be hosted by 
the Uniting Church Synod of NSW/ACT in Sydney. Featuring prominent First Nations lead-
ers and theologians, the one-day conference is an opportunity to hear First Nations perspec-
tives on theology, reconciliation and the Covenant between the Uniting Church and Uniting 
Aboriginal and Islander Christian Congress. Register here to attend in-person or online. 

 

(source - Uniting Church in Australia 24/08/2022) 

Celebrating the wisdom of older people 

UnitingCare Australia invites UCA communities to 
celebrate the contributions of older people and 
challenge ageism by marking Older Persons Sun-
day on 2 October (or another suitable date). In 
May the 16th Assembly endorsed Older Persons 
Sunday. A package of worship resources is now 
available for congregations to adapt and use in 
their own community. 
Find information and resources for Older Persons 
Sunday at the very bottom of the Uniting Friends 
of Ageing webpage 

(Source - Uniting Church in Australia 14 Sept) 

https://church.us10.list-manage.com/track/click?u=4b3444ce36d66f548255e97b0&id=c33bde15f8&e=3d3b535355
https://church.us10.list-manage.com/track/click?u=4b3444ce36d66f548255e97b0&id=47c51e2d9a&e=3d3b535355
https://church.us10.list-manage.com/track/click?u=4b3444ce36d66f548255e97b0&id=e6fc9119bd&e=3d3b535355
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Please submit your congregations’ 
activities to:  

 
admin@maryburnettpres.org.au  

 
What is happening in your church? 

Let me know & I can celebrate it in the  
Presbytery Newsletter?  

 
 Events 
 Book or Film Reviews 
 Relevant interesting items 
 Photo’s 

 
Newsletter deadline is 26th of the month. 

*Articles are subject to approval.  

Resources for digital  

ministry 
Resources for digital ministry are available 
on the Synod's coronavirus web-
site including: 

• Copyright fact sheet 
• Church social media 101 fact sheet 
• Facebook for church fact sheet 
• Facebook live fact sheet 
• Audio of the social media discussion host-
ed by the Presbytery of The Downs (video 
coming soon). 
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Have you given or received a random act of kindness? 

Tell me about it - what was it? how was it received? Did anything else happen? 

 

The minutes from the 36 Synod are now available 

The 36th Synod in Session theme was "a daring HOPE". After the challenges of the last two years, it is easy to 
feel burdened or overwhelmed, and yet the writer of Hebrews calls us to 'hold unswervingly to the HOPE we 
profess, for he who promised is faithful'. 

 A daring HOPE is based on our trust in an infinite God, who draws us to what is possible more than prob-
able. 

 A daring HOPE is a deliberate act of our will more than an expectant emotion. 

 A daring HOPE is choosing to offer our finite efforts alongside the infinite resources of God so that all 
things might genuinely be reconciled in Christ. 
Click here to read the minutes.  

https://unitingchurchinaustraliaqueenslandsynod.cmail19.com/t/r-l-jkdydrll-utuiyhtkku-yd/
https://unitingchurchinaustraliaqueenslandsynod.cmail19.com/t/r-l-jkdydrll-utuiyhtkku-yd/
https://unitingchurchinaustraliaqueenslandsynod.cmail19.com/t/r-l-jkdydrll-utuiyhtkku-yh/
https://unitingchurchinaustraliaqueenslandsynod.cmail19.com/t/r-l-jkdydrll-utuiyhtkku-yk/
https://unitingchurchinaustraliaqueenslandsynod.cmail19.com/t/r-l-jkdydrll-utuiyhtkku-yu/
https://unitingchurchinaustraliaqueenslandsynod.cmail19.com/t/r-l-jkdydrll-utuiyhtkku-jl/
https://unitingchurchinaustraliaqueenslandsynod.cmail19.com/t/r-l-jkdydrll-utuiyhtkku-jr/
https://unitingchurchinaustraliaqueenslandsynod.cmail20.com/t/r-l-tjludkld-utuiyhtkku-u/
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Coolum Beach Uniting Church news 

A couple of years ago Coolum UCA converted a storage shed to open 
a Food Bank under the management of Ken Jones, an Eora nations 
man. Ken became a member of Coolum UCA and together with vol-
unteers from our church and other local churches have been helping 
Coolum people with food and a listening ear as many are coping with 
homelessness and loneliness. 

This service has then progressed to an outreach church service with a 
First Nations flavour called Gulum Community church and it meets 
once a month on a Sunday afternoon and includes afternoon tea. This 
has been an inspiring time to learn about First Nations theology as 
well as share our life’s ups and downs and pray for each other. 

And now we have a visit from Orange Sky once a week which parks 
outside the food shop and provides washing services and a cuppa for 
those doing it tough in our community. 

Coolum UCA hope to continue our mission to help and support those 
in our community. 

Photo: Walu is a regular 
customer at the SOS food 
assistance service.  
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Date and time: Thu 03/, 11/2022, 9:00 am – Fri 04/11/2022, 4:00 pm AEST  
Location: Uniting Church Maryborough Par ish, Wesley Auditor ium, 21 Sussex Street Maryborough, QLD 
4650  

Cost: Free - Catering - Lunch + morning & afternoon tea included. Vegetarian and Gluten Free options available  
Registration: https://DisasterRecovery.eventbr ite.com  

WHY ARE WE OFFERING THIS TRAINING?  

 Local Community members are equipped better-ready for the emotional-psychological and pastoral aspects of community 
disasters  

 People are trained ready to be volunteer Community Recovery workers  

 Capacity for Community Recovery Chaplaincy is developed (already an established service offering in NSW and Victoria)  

WHO WOULD BENEFIT FROM IT?  

Day 1 - Community Members, Service Leaders & Managers, Volunteers & other frontline responders  
Day 1 & 2 - Pastoral Carers, Community workers, Chaplains, Pastors & Ministers  

WHAT WILL I LEARN FROM THE TRAINING?  

DAY 1 - The session focuses on the support that is given to someone immediately following a disaster or critical event until 
more appropriate professional help is available, and/or until the person is less overwhelmed and more able to cope 

DAY 2 - Issues of meaning, justice, forgiveness, hope, and wor ldview have spir itual elements. These are all challenged 
at a time of major loss, and many people connect these things with their own faith or spirituality. Holistic care should allow for 
pastoral and spiritual care and comfort in this context.  

For more information please click on the link above.  

This training is open to everyone and is not restricted to the Maryborough region.  
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Outdoor Worship Webinar 

Explore how you can lead fun, engaging worship within the beauty of God’s Creation. With Tanya 
Walker (Leader of Sharing the Journey) and Rev Mat Harry (Co-Leader Selah Walk), you will learn:  

 A basic liturgical framework to springboard from 

 3 Distinct Approaches to Outdoor Worship 
 How to plan for the Outdoors 

 And be inspired to give it a go 

A Workbook will be provided a few days before the event. Held over Zoom across two Thursday eve-
nings: 

 October 6, 7:30 – 9 pm (Part 1) 
 October 13, 7:30 – 9 pm (Part 2) 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Register for the Outdoor Worship Webinar here.  

 

(Source - Uniting News 20 Sept) 

https://unitingchurchinaustraliaqueenslandsynod.cmail20.com/t/r-l-tjludkld-utuiyhtkku-v/


For God has great Plans for you! 
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Scholarships 
Our scholarships offer eligible students the financial support they need to succeed in their stud-
ies.  

ACADEMIC EXCELLENCE AWARD 
CHRISTIAN LEADERSHIP AWARD 

EQUITY AWARD 

There are two places on offer for each award, 
for a new student and a returning student.  

 

These scholarships are awarded to one new and one returning student of Raymont Residential 
College to recognise and reward outstanding academic achievements at school or university, 
student leadership and community involvement. The scholarship will assist with the costs of ac-
commodation and meals whilst undertaking tertiary study in Brisbane. 

Applications open: September 
Applications close: November 

Successful applicants are notified early December.  

Contact the Registrar for the most up to date application deadlines. 

The successful applicants will be notified in early December and presentation of the scholarship 
certificate taking place in February the following year. 

How to apply 

You must submit a written application by the closing date. Applicants will be notified of the out-
come of their application via email on or before the end of the year. 

Download the application form or go to the website here for more information. 

Please contact the Raymont Registrar Catherine Henderson on (07) 3377 9903 or by 
email catherine.henderson@raymont.com.au for further information or assistance. 

 

https://raymont.com.au/scholarships-bursaries/
https://raymont.com.au/download/7153/
https://raymont.com.au/scholarships-bursaries/
mailto:catherine.henderson@raymont.com.au
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2022 PRESBYTERY  MEETINGS 

= 11-13 Nov - Live in at Camp Pialba 

Start time: 9.00am  

2022 STANDING COMMITTEE, COMBINED & PASTORAL 

RELATIONS COMMITTEE MEETINGS AT GRUC 

= 13 Oct 2021 

= 1 Dec 2021          

Start time: 9.30am 

Submissions accepted for consideration 1 week before 
meeting. 

2022 ZONE MEETINGS 

Inland Zone Meeting (Not scheduled) 

Northern Zone Meeting (Not scheduled) 

 

 

MANDATORY REPORTING TRAINING (Ministry Agents) 

Ministry Agents – Initial training – Module 1 online,  

Module 2 face to face,  

Module 3 Online. – Begin cycle again  

 

SAFE MINISTRY WITH CHILDREN TRAINING 

=  

 

 

  

 

 

Dates for your Diary 
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   MARY BURNETT PRESBYTERY  
 

WHO ARE WE?  
The Presbytery, as a Council of delegates from congregations and agencies, are disciples witnessing the love and 
transformation of Jesus in order to better serve our ministry agents, congregations and other places of ministry 
within its bounds. 
 

www.maryburnett

pres.org.au  
Are your details on our  

website correct?  
Please email changes to 

admin@maryburnettpres.org.au 

CODE OF ETHICS  TRAINING 

Online version available here To be completed 

with 2 or more people together. Then send 

completed certificates to  

admin@maryburnettpres.org.au 

 

RETREAT (TBC) 

 

INDUCTIONS, COMMISSIONINGS, SERVICES OF 

CONCLUSION 

 

 

FINANCE, INVESTMENT & PROPERTY (FIP) 

MEETINGS 

= 27  October 

 

RETIRED REVS 

= 9 Nov 2022 - Guest Ps Graham Huth 

 

SYNOD 

= October 2023  

Isiah 40:31 
 

But those who hope in the Lord 

will renew their strength. 
They will soar on wings like eagles; 
they will run and not grow weary, 

they will walk and not be faint.  

http://www.maryburnettpres.org.au
http://www.maryburnettpres.org.au
https://www.dropbox.com/sh/7xiykkvoxy22bjv/AADECd_uWT9NH6lVwlUO0CN6a?dl=0
mailto:admin@maryburnettpres.org.au


PS Graham Huth (Presbytery Minister)  
presmin@maryburnettpres.org.au 
0456 556 528 
 
Mrs Naomi Cavalli (Secretary) 
secretary@maryburnettpres.org.au 
0401 161 165 
 
 

Rev Dr Liena Hoffman (Chairperson) 
chair@maryburnettpres.org.au 
M: 0490 421 874 
 
Kylie Aalbers (Admin Officer) 
admin@maryburnettpres.org.au 
PO Box 284, Nambour, 4560 
0417 509 433 
 
 

Peter Mortimer (Treasurer) 
peteramortimer@gmail.com 
M: 0477 642 251 
 
Rev Dr Liena Hoffman (Property Officer) 
Hoffman.caritas@gmail.com - 0490 421 874 
 
 

Sue Mulcahy (Safe People, Safe Environment) 
sue@qmp.net.au  
0403 052 123  

 
Ps Phil Smith (Mission Engagement Officer)  
mission@maryburnettpres.org.au - 0414 823 125 

 
Rev Dr Schalk Pienaar (Professional Supervision) 
pienaarschalk@yahoo.com 
(07) 5493 8739  
 
 

Deacon Rob Evans (Retired Ministers) 
Home: (07) 4306 7231 

 
Inland Zone Coordinator  
Secretary: Mr Ron Mason 
rmason5@bigpond.com 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

STANDING COMMITTEE MEMBERS: 
Ps Graham Huth 
Rev Stuart Bosch  
Pastor Phil Smith 
Mrs Naomi Cavalli (Secretary) 
Rev Liena Hoffman (Chair) 
Mr Peter Mortimer (Treasurer) 
Mrs Susan Mortimer 
 

PASTORAL RELATIONS COMMITTEE MEMBERS: 
Ps Graham Huth 
Rev Stuart Bosch 
Mrs Naomi Cavalli 
Rev Liena Hoffman 
Mr Rob Salter 
Rev Tanya Richards 
Mrs Kate Boileau 

 
PERIOD OF DISCERNMENT COORDINATORS 

  – Inland Zone 
Nigel Rogers  – Southern Zone 07 3377 9952  

           – Northern Zone 
 
POSTAL ADDRESS OF THE PRESBYTERY 
Presbytery Secretary 
Mary Burnett Presbytery  
PO Box 133, Moffat Beach, Qld 4551 

Presbytery Contacts 
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WORK DAYS 

Grahams day off is Monday, Phil’s day off is Saturday. Liena’s is Friday 

Whilst Graham, Phil & Liena may check messages and respond to urgent requests, please leave non-urgent matters for their 
work days. Thank you.  

Copyright ©2015 HarperCollins Christian Publishing 

For God has great 
Plans for you! 


